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Zoning Division  


             

   Department of Urban Development  Marge Schmuckal


                                                                  Joseph E. Gray, Jr.

Zoning Administrator                                                                                                           Director

CITY OF PORTLAND

June 8, 2001

Timothy Higgins

242 Veranda Street

Portland, ME  04103

RE:
244 Veranda Street – 432-F-3&4 -  R-5 zone

Dear Mr. Higgins,

As you know, at last night’s Zoning Board of Appeals meeting, the interpretation appeal concerning the building permit and allowance for a conversion from a two unit to a three unit was overturned.  The City had previously  determined that 3,000 square feet per unit was allowable for the requested conversion, but the Zoning Board of Appeals overturned that determination, requiring 6,000 square feet per unit instead.

Therefore, the land area required for a conversion from two to three dwelling units is a minimum of 18,000 square feet.  Your property has only 9,001 square feet.  

Because it has been determined by the Zoning Board of Appeals that your property does not have sufficient land area to permit conversion to three dwelling units, your present building permit is  rescinded immediately.   All work shall cease immediately. 

Please note that you may weatherproof  what you have constructed to this date. This is only an allowance to weatherproof the existing construction, not permission to continue the conversion to three residential units.  

Very truly yours,

Marge Schmuckal

Zoning Administrator

Cc:
Mark Adelson, Housing & Neighborhood Services


Alex Jaegerman, Planning 


Sarah Hopkins, Planning


Mike Nugent, Housing & Neighborhood Services


Gary Wood, Corporation Counsel


Charlie Lane, Corporation Counsel


Penny Littell, Corporation Counsel
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